OHIO STATE TRAPSHOOTING ASSOCIATION, INC.

Annual meeting

JUNE 21, 2019- CARDINAL CENTER - MARENGO

Treasurer Courtney Haning called the meeting to order at 9:00 p.m. Courtney welcomed everyone to the meeting and said that a very dedicated and determined Board of Directors and Officers were working hard to be sure everyone has a good time and break some good scores.  Secretary Noreen Snively called the roll and the following Officers and Directors were present:

President and Director-at-Large Bobby Caplinger, Vice President and SW Zone Director Tim Hunsaker, Treasurer Courtney Haning, SE Zone Directors Steve Corwin and Ed Detty, NW Zone Directors John Mueller and Tony Gioffre, NE Zone Directors Doug Gormley and Ron Arter, Foundation Chairman Dennis Filo, Youth Director Dave Schock, Museum Director Betty Peterson, A.T.A. Delegate and SW Zone Director Michael Blair, and A.T.A. 1st Alternate Delegate Roger McNamer.  Clyde Findley, 2nd Alternate A.T.A., Delegate, was unable to attend.
Secretary Snively called the roll for the 31 gun club members.  The following 17 clubs had a representative in attendance:

Butler County, Cardinal Shooting Center, Edinburg Sportsmen’s Club, Fairfield Sportsmen’s Association, Greene County Fish & Game, Harrison Gun & Conservation Club, Madison County Fish & Game, Middletown Sportsmen’s Club, Morgan County Gun Club, Moulton Gun Club, Mud Run Sportsman Association, Newport Sportsmen’s Club, Paulding County Fish & Game, Pike County Coon Hunters, Sportsman Gun & Reel, Williams County, and WPAFB. 

Doug Gormley moved to accept the minutes and with a move to second by Ron Arter, the motion passed unanimously. Treasurer Courtney Haning reminded those in attendance, that the Foundation report runs on the calendar year, and the Association operates on the target year- September 1st through August 31st.  Copies of the treasurer’s report and the minutes were available at the meeting as well as posted on the O.S.T.A. website.  It is the second year of the 10-year contract with Cardinal Shooting Center.  Courtney explained an important change in the format - that we now get a stipend for the equipment owned by the O.S.T.A.  We receive 1.6 cents per target for all their registered events.  This provides the Association with income all year long for the use of our equipment.  Courtney reminded everyone that the financial information is always available to any member and he asked if there were any financial questions he could address.  Being none, Doug Gormley moved to accept the treasurer’s report as presented and with a move to second by Ed Detty, the motion passed unanimously.

President Robert Caplinger introduced each Director, Delegate and Officer.  He also introduced and congratulated Jeff Sparks, incoming Director for the Northwest Zone.  
Foundation Chairman, Dennis Filo, expressed his satisfaction with the MidwayUSA partnership.  The current Foundation balance is a healthy $518,649.00.  He thanked everyone who participated in the fundraising raffles. Reduced targets were again offered for youth shooters and $10,000.00 was awarded in college scholarships.  Dennis asked for any questions related to the Foundation.  Being none, he introduced Dave Schock for a report on the SCTP-youth program.
Dave reported another successful youth shoot.  There were 459 participants – up 8 from last year despite the threatening weather reports. The youth program keeps growing.  There were 32 teams from Ohio, Kentucky and Pennsylvania.  Dave anticipates that in 2020, they may require more banks.  He expressed his sincere thanks to Mary Hornyak of DK Sales, for helping every year with the sponsorships.  Eifel’s Towing and Transportation Service again sponsored our SCTP Day.  The list of the generous SCTP supporters is listed in the program.  Please support them as they continue to support the Ohio youth program.
Past President, Doug Gormley, gave his report on the annual Champion of Champions event.  It was another successful program with 16 clubs participating. There were 126 qualified participants in the singles, 121 in the handicap, and 101 in the doubles. This program has been highly successful and the O.S.T.A. plans to continue offering this event to the member gun clubs.  Doug encouraged more clubs to take advantage of this program to increase their attendance. 

President & Director-at-Large, Robert Caplinger, addressed the trap replacement program that began 2 years ago.  Every year, 5 Pat Traps will be replaced and are available for gun clubs to purchase.  This is a good opportunity to acquire a trap with low target count in good condition.  The clubs that have taken advantage of this offer have been well pleased.  The traps do go quickly.  President Caplinger reviewed the State Shoot sponsors.  He asked the shooters to walk up and shake their hand and thank them. We need their support to provide a first-class State tournament.  President Caplinger also thanked White Flyer for their commitment to the All-Ohio Team.
Tournament Director, Dennis Filo, stated that the State Shoot has for the most part, been problem free.  He stated he has made an effort to talk with shooters about the shot curtain.  It is the first year, so it is a learning experience.  Some shooters came to the tournament just to see the curtain.  Tuesday’s events were down just a little from 2018 but Wednesday’s figures were up.  Thursday, we got beat up by Mother Nature and attendance went down again.  Today we bounced back- up, so the State Shoot is currently up 80 entries compared with last year and the weekend weather is looking good.
A.T.A. Delegate, Michael Blair, thanked everyone for coming to the annual meeting.  He also thanked the Cardinal Shooting Center and the O.S.T.A. Board for their hard work.  Michael reported that Ohio’s A.T.A. membership has decreased.  The A.T.A. has 23,337 members nationwide, which is roughly a 3,000 decrease from last year.  In Sparta, they are continuing the 2-year road repair plan.  At this time, the Executive Committee has no plans to change the A.T.A. categories.  Delegate Blair said the A.T.A. website has been updated, the FFL has made it easier to sell guns at Sparta, and the Grand American dates are July 31st – August 10th. 
Treasurer Courtney Haning introduced Past President, Doug Gormley, to present the   President’s pin.  Doug stated that Bobby has been a tireless worker on our behalf as both our Director-at-Large, and as our President.  In appreciation of his devotion and dedication, Doug presented President Caplinger with his pin.  Bobby stated that he was scared when he first took office, but now he hates to leave.  He expressed his enjoyment of serving the membership, and that’s what took away his fear.  Bobby stated his desire to keep our home grounds going- to keep making it better.   As for the shot curtain, he stated it does just what it is meant to do- catch shot - and he hopes it helps to keep Cardinal Center open for 100 years.  He “loves this place and this Association- it’s the best!”  
There wasn’t any unfinished business, so the next item on the agenda was new business.
Vice President, Tim Hunsaker, explained the election process to take place Saturday from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. in the CEB, and reminded the shooters to bring their A.T.A. card.  He reviewed the stipulations for qualification as a nominee.  Board member, Tim Hunsaker, nominated Michelle Charniga for Director-at-Large.  Bob Baker also nominated Michelle Charniga from the floor.  Director Mueller moved to close the nomination and Director Gioffre voiced a second.  Chris Howell nominated Jeff Schlichter as A.T.A. Delegate with a second by Mike Roese.  Pat Neff nominated Michael Blair with a second by John Mueller.  With no further nominations, Director Gormley moved that the nominations be closed for A.T.A. Delegate.  Director Ed Detty moved to second and the nominations were closed.  Rife Denlinger nominated Roger McNamer for the position of A.T.A. Alternate Delegate and Dick Barhorst moved to second.  Mike Erter nominated Robert Caplinger for the position of A.T.A. Alternate Delegate and John Mueller voiced a second.  With no further nominations, Mike Roese moved the nominations be closed for Alternate Delegate.  Ron Arter voiced a second and nominations were finished.
Eric Cunningham addressed the Board regarding the Junior Gold category. He asked them to consider offering the reduced youth rate for this category. 

 At 9:57 p.m., Director Steve Corwin moved to recess the Association meeting until Sunday.  With a move to second by Ron Arter, the motion passed unanimously.

                                      REORGANIZATION MEETING 

On Sunday, June 23rd, the Board chose Tim Hunsaker to serve as President of the Ohio State Trapshooting Association for the 2019/2020 shooting year and Steve Corwin as Vice President.  The Board agreed to hire Lisa Caplinger as treasurer and retain Noreen Snively as their secretary.  

Respectfully submitted,

Noreen Snively

O.S.T.A. Secretary
ELECTION RESULTS:

Michael Blair                     A.T.A. Delegate

Robert Caplinger               1st Alternate A.T.A. Delegate

Roger McNamer                2nd Alternate A.T.A. Delegate

Michelle Charniga             Director-at-Large 

